
  

 

Cromehurst News 

Principal’s Message  
7 APRIL 2025 

Term 1 Week 11 

• 11 April—Last day of Term 1 

• 30 April—Students return for 

Term 2 

Welcome to Term 1 Week 11 

This is the final week of Term 1, with our last day of school on Friday, 11 April. 

All staff at Cromehurst wish our students and families a wonderful two-week 

holiday. We look forward to welcoming everyone back on Wednesday 30 

April 2025.   

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the parents for their support this 

term. Thank you for your involvement in our walkathon fundraiser and thank 

you for meeting with your child's teacher to discuss the IEP/ITP plan. The 

connection between school and home is incredibly valuable for our students as 

it allows parents and teachers to work together, support learning and support 

our students in their learning.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all staff for their continued 

dedication and work with our students. Your ongoing support, whether in the 

classroom or beyond, makes a big difference in helping our students to learn 

and grow. Thank you for all you do to support our students. 

School Walkathon  

A big thank you to all the students, staff, and Newington Preparatory School 

for participating in the school walkathon. Special thanks to the Year 5 boys 

from Newington for coming to support us, cheering on our students, holding up 

signs like "You Are the Best" and "Wow" and blowing bubbles. Thank you to 

the staff for walking alongside our students and setting up the activities. As 

you can see from the photos later in this newsletter it was a fun day! 

We are still happy to accept donations so please kindly reach out to family and 

friends for sponsorship. We also encourage siblings and grandparents to get 

involved by asking their friends for support. Every contribution, no matter how 

small, will help us reach our fundraising goal and provide our students with 

valuable classroom resources. 

You can still donate using the QR code! Please use the QR code in the 

walkathon flyer later in the newsletter. Thank you so much for all your support! 

External Post School Expo 

Please see the flyer later in the newsletter for the Post School Expo to be held 

on 7 May from 10.30am -2.30pm at Hornsby RSL. This event provides an 

excellent opportunity for families to meet and obtain information regarding 

service providers for students with disabilities in post-school life. Please try to 

find the time to attend as the information you obtain will help guide your child’s 

individual program goals. 
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Principal Message (continued) 

Attendance matters 

We are here to support you in making sure students are attending school every day and getting the most 

out of their learning. #EveryDayMatters 

If you need any support please contact the school and I will be happy to work together with you on getting 

children to school on time and for the day. Erica the HSLO (Home School Liaison Officer) is very happy to 

suggest ideas, resources and to work together as a community on improving school attendance for all 

students.  

Playground Closure Schedule and Updates for Next Week 

This week the primary playground will be out of action early in the week as they begin laying the 

foundations for the new modular classrooms. Later in the week the senior playground will be closed for 

the installation of concrete and the building of yarning benches. We will make sure to take photos during 

the process to share with you. We apologise for the inconvenience, but students will have access to 

alternate play areas during this time. Thank you for your understanding. 

P&C 

Our school has a lovely parent body (the P&C). It is a very small group and they will be looking for more 

parents to join them next term. They meet just once a term, and it is an opportunity for parents to connect 

socially and to contribute to discussions about our school. If you are interested in joining the P&C, please 

contact Brett on cromehurstpandc@gmail.com 

Principal’s award 

The Principal’s award this week goes to Zoe for great participation in the school walkathon. Well done 

Zoe!  
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Cromehurst Colourful Walkathon 

 

Last Wednesday our entire school community came together for a vibrant Walkathon to raise 

funds for our new modular classrooms and resources. We were fortunate to have 40 Year 5 boys 

from Newington Preparatory School join us in this endeavour. The primary students enjoyed 

walking through four different stations to complete their laps, while the seniors navigated the 

school, earning a stamp on their certificates for each lap they finished. It was a day filled with fun 

and enthusiasm!  

A heartfelt thank you to everyone who made a donation; we truly appreciate your support. 
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Willoughby Buddies 
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Willoughby Buddies (continued) 
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Awards 

CROMEHURST SCHOOL 

Assembly Awards 
Term 1 Week 10 

24—29 March 2025 

Name Class Awarded For Learning Together 

Koa Green Trying his best in all areas 

Vlad White Trying his best at the Cromehurst walkathon 

Eitansh Yellow 
For using his fork beautifully at meal times! Also for using 

Proloquo to request his food 

Hin Hin Cooking Making his chocolate milk and enjoying it 

Josephine Rainbow Listening to and enjoying the story with Paul and Claire 

Kai Art—Senior Participating in most art lessons in Term 1 

Name Class Awarded For Being Friendly 

Sofie Purple 
Being friendly and welcoming to the new and familiar visitors that 

have visited our class and school this week 

Liam Orange Being friendly to his peers 

Nathan  Art—Primary Happily sharing equipment during art lessons 

Name Class Awarded For Being Safe 

Sam Pink Participating so enthusiastically in the walkathon. So proud! 

Yuvaan Aqua Standing independently for +4 minutes 

Adam Blue Pushing the trolley around the school during jobs 
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General News  
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The Cromehurst tuckshop is operated and run by the students. 

As part of the school’s curriculum, students are learning about 

stocking, marketing, the selling of goods and using money 

skills in a safe environment. 

 Popcorn ………………………………..…...  $1.00 

 

 Mini digestives …………………………..  $1.00 

 

 Rice crackers/Vege/Pea chips (GF) … . $1.50 

 

 Sunbites …………………….…………..….. $1.00 

 

 Sultana snack pack ……………………..  $1.00 

 

 Yoghurt pouch (Vanilla, Strawberry) ……………..  $1.00 

 

 Milk (Chocolate/Strawberry) ………………..……. . $1.00 

 

 Fruit jelly cup ……………………..………  $1.50 

 

 Juice box (Apple, Orange, Tropical) ………………. . $1.00 

 

 Sensory Toy (bubbles, slinkies etc) from …………..  $1.00 

 
Example 

Cromehurst School Tuckshop 
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Return & Earn 

We would love for you to join us in recycling! 

Simply take a screenshot of this barcode and 

scan it at any Return and Earn Collection point 

to recycle your eligible bottles and cans.  

Location of Return and Earn Collection points 

can be found on this website: https://

returnandearn.org.au/map/ 

Thank you for supporting our school and the 

environment!  

https://returnandearn.org.au/map/
https://returnandearn.org.au/map/
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